

Brock Mayor Allan McPhail kept the ladies chuckling during a speech he gave Friday at Sunderland Public School during their Canada Day celebration.

Brock mayor not seeking re-election

Brock Township Mayor Allan McPhail dropped a bombshell at the Beaverton Thorah Homeowners meeting Saturday in Beaverton when he announced he would not be seeking re-election this fall.

The mayor told the packed hall that after 30 years in municipal politics, he had decided to retire.

He said it was time for new blood on the council of Brock Township.

And he told the audience he had been saving the announcement for the homeowners meeting because council and the homeowners had worked closely on many issues and he felt it was the right place and time to make the announcement.



Brock Mayor Allan McPhail